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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 30, 2011

TO: Honorable Lois W. Kolkhorst, Chair, House Committee on Public Health 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB901 by Hegar (Relating to approval from the Department of State Health Services for 
disposal of ambulances purchased with certain grant funds.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill amends Section 773.122 and Section 780.004 of the Health and Safety Code to require that a 
grant recipient, who purchases an ambulance using 100% grant funds from the department, cannot 
dispose of that ambulance before the 4th anniversary of purchasing that ambulance without the 
department’s prior approval. It is assumed any costs associated with this new requirement can be 
absorbed within existing agency resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 537 State Health Services, Department of
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